
REF:  18/OIR/262 

DATE: 18 June 2018 

TO:  - Private Secretary – Associate Minister of Transport 

Official Information Act - Consultation with the Minister’s office 

Reference: 18/OIR/262 

Requester:   

Subject: Advice provided to Minister concerning the AIT (body scanners) trial. 

Due date:  27/06/2018 

Comments due by the Minister’s Office: 25/06/2018 

Internal process 

Processed by  – Official Information and Privacy Advisor 

Consulted 

with/ 

reviewed by 

Emma Weston – Manager Innovation Avsec 

John Parnell – Principal Solicitor 

 – Official Information and Privacy Advisor 

Contact for 

Comments 

 

 

Other Relevant Comments: 

The attached briefing has previously been provided to , however it was 

partially redacted. The key messages the Minister can use were withheld and the CAA 

position is that the reasons for withholding no longer apply.  

Documents enclosed: 

Attachment 1: Request 

Attachment 2: Proposed response 

Attachment 3: Proposed information for release 

Please contact me at  or on  if you have any comment on the 

request.   

Kind regards, 

 

Official Information & Privacy Advisor 
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1.a 

 



1

From:
Sent: Monday, 28 May 2018 6:29 PM
To: OIA
Subject: Re: Official Information Act request

Thanks very much for this . 

Can you please provide any and all advice provided to the Minister in relation to the trial (including any new advice 
being prepared for the incoming Minister).  I also want to know whether the Government is actively considering 
introducing the nudie scanners, or whether the results rule it out. 

This is obviously a new OIA. 

Thanks again. 

Regards 

 

From: OIA <OIA@caa.govt.nz> 
Date: Sunday, 13 May 2018 at 1:03 PM 
To:  
Subject: FW: Official Information Act request 

Hi, 

Sorry this keeps bouncing so I’m sending the two attachments over two emails. 

Thanks, 
 | Official Information & Privacy Advisor

Legal Services
Civil Aviation Authority of New Zealand | Aviation Security Service
Te Mana Rererangi Tūmatanui o Aotearoa | Kaiwhakamaru Rererangi 
Level 15 | Asteron Centre | 55 Featherston Street | Wellington | 6011
PO Box 3555 | Wellington | 6140

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission is confidential, may be privileged and should be read 
or retained only by the intended recipient. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the 
sender and delete it from your system. 
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Level 15, 55 Featherston Street, Wellington 6011 – PO Box 3555, Wellington 6140, New Zealand 
   Tel: +64 4 560 9400, Fax: +64 4 569 2024, Email: info@caa.govt.nz, Web: www.caa.govt.nz 

18/OIR/262 

Dear  

Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) Request 

I refer to your email of 28 May 2018, in which you requested advice provided to the Minister 
concerning the AIT trial in Wellington Airport, held by the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA). 

Two briefings were provided to the Minister for Transport, and both were included in a previous 
response to one of your Official Information requests. One briefing had redactions applied and the 
grounds for withholding the information are no longer applicable so this briefing has been attached. 

No other advice or briefings have been provided to the Minister for Transport. 

As noted in the information provided in the CAAs response to your last request (CAA Ref 18/OIR/214) 
the CAA are actively taking steps to introduce the AIT scanners.  

Yours sincerely 

 
Official Information and Privacy Advisor 
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